
North Kyme Parish Council 

1 Karen Handley Clerk 

 

 Minutes 
 

Date:  Wednesday 13
th

 July 

2016 

Venue: North Kyme 

Village Hall 

Time: 7.30 p.m. 

 
Present:  Cllr G Panton  Cllr J Dring Cllr A Yeomans 

  Cllr G Everard       Cllr G Pout 

 

In attendance:  K Handley (Clerk)  

    District Councillor Ogden 

    District Councillor Matthan unable to attend  

    

Parishioners:  0      

27/07/16 Apologies  None 

Cllr R Wright did not attend 

28/07/16 Chairman’s Opening address: 

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and passed on the sad news that Cllr G 

Bailey had passed away. A letter will be sent on behalf of the Parish Council 

expressing our condolences. The Chairman offered to do this and a £50 donation will 

be split between the two charities. 

29/07/16 Minutes 

The notes were accepted as a true and accurate record and proposed by Cllr G Everard 

and seconded by Cllr G Panton 

30/07/16 Declarations of Interest 

None declared 

31/07/16 Feedback on action points 

• The work on Vacherie Lane will take place at the end of the July. 

32/07/16 Planning application  

Twelve Foot Bank-permitted development. No issues arose. 

The Parish Council asked the clerk to pass on to NKDC concerns regarding the 

proposed development by Padleys. After concerns raised by residents, the clerk was 

asked to pass on the following comments to Planning; 

The Council feel that the development is not in keeping with the village and they have 

concerns regarding the increase in traffic.  

Action: clerk to email draft response to Chairman before sending. 

33/07/16 Financial report 

Balance of account £3156.36 

Cheques presented to be signed; 

 

Cheque no Payee Amount Proposed/seconded 

 Burdens £373.51  

    

 

34/07/16 Centenary Field Programme 

Cllr Panton reported back on the information passed on by the clerk. He did not feel 

that it was something worth pursuing. 
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2 Karen Handley Clerk 

35/07/16 DEFIB 
The Chairman reported back on his research and informed the Council that the British 

Herat Foundation no longer funded the purchase of Defibrillators. The cost price 

ranged from £1400.  A discussion was held and it was agreed that the Chairman 

would investigate this issue in further detail. 

36/07/16 Play Equipment 

Cllr Everard reported back on his research after visiting Billinghay and Jubilee Park. 

The Chairman also reported back on his findings. A discussion followed regarding 

issues over safety etc. District Councillor Ogden advised the Council to contact 

Louisa Mackintosh at NKDC. Action: Clerk to contact NKDC regarding setting up a 

play area.  

37/07/16 War Memorial 

The Chairman informed the meeting that he will repaint the railings and Cllr Panton 

will research the re-lettering of the Memorial. 

38/07/16 Clerk’s correspondence 

Amenity grass cutting-the clerk informed the meeting that LLC will no longer be 

cutting the grass as frequently as funding is being cut due to the need to save money. 

39/07/16 Issues arising from the public forum 

Cllr Dring asked about the Village Walk- after discussion it was decided that there 

was no need to arrange one this year. 

The chevron at the corner of Ferry Lane needed to be reported. 

40/07/16 Date and time of the next meeting 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 14
th

 September at 7.30 p.m. 

41/07/16 Close of meeting 

The meeting closed at 8. 30 p.m. 

 

 

Public Forum 

 

No members of the public present. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


